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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk  

The Parish Council met on the 9th February 2018. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Martin Dodd and Sally 
Downing. District Councillor Eric Hope and 1 member of the public. The Clerk was not present at the 
meeting. 
 

Planning Applications for consideration – No new planning applications received. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals – No planning decisions or appeals received. 
 

Village Green Track 
The village green track has now been brought up to a satisfactory state. This was done following a 
generous donation. The cost of any future necessary repairs will be the responsibility of the residents 
of the Green. 
 

Bus Services 
The Parish Council have been advised by North Yorkshire County Council Passenger Transport that 
with effect from the 19th February the 181 bus service will be taken over by Coastliner. The 15.15 
service on a Saturday and during school holidays has been removed. 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 9th March 2018 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 
Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861468. 28 Geldof Road, Huntington, York. 
YO32 9JT. 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Art Group 
It is our 45th year and I am pleased to be able to report that the Art Group is thriving once again with 
almost a full membership.  We have experienced a resurgence in our numbers and now  look forward 
to a healthier future.  
 

We have already enjoyed three stimulating workshops and look forward to another two Saturday 
Workshops in February and March.  
 

Our year began in October with a busy, full day of watercolour painting tutored by Mike Dobson.   In 
November, Cath Inglis returned once again and treated us to a wonderful day with pastels. A hugely 
enjoyable day where everyone produced lovely animal portraits.  Thomas Rimmington ran the 
January workshop by challenging us to use graphite and then charcoal in drawing portraits.  We were 
all nervous to be trying a new medium but also for a particularly difficult focus.  An extremely inspiring 
day with excellent results has given many of us food for thought!  Jonathan Pomroy from Ampleforth 
and Sarah Hill from Durham will be running the last two watercolour workshops in February and 
March, so hopefully we will have plenty of original work to display in the Easter Exhibition.  
 

Please come and enjoy our Exhibition which will run for Sunday 1st and Monday 2nd April. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School will also be displaying the winning work of their Annual Art Competition 
 
 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/
mailto:sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com


Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday, March 1st  
during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending 
anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a 
separate room. 
 
 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
 

Friday Bingo 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall        Friday 16th March – 7.30pm 
 

£100 special jackpot and lots of prizes! 
 

Everybody welcome 
 

Next date April 13th  
 

 
 
Super-Mobile Library 
The Super-Mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00 noon on 
Fridays 2nd and 16th March. 

 
 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends : Saturday 10th March 7.30pm Village Hall 

Concert POSTPONED 
Due to unforeseen circumstances, we regret that we have had to postpone this very popular event 
until a future date. 

 
 
Village Ramble 

Spring will be in the air when the Village Ramble strides (gently) out on Thursday 22nd March.   The 
circular walk will take place in the Thirsk area and end with us all enjoying a convivial lunch together.   
 

We start from the Village Hall car park at 9.30am and will be back in the village before 3.00pm. 
 
 

Affordable Housing in Sheriff Hutton 
The rented affordable housing homes at the development in Mill Lane will now be advertised on 
Thursday 1st March 2018. 
 

Those interested in the 6 rented properties will need to be registered on North Yorkshire Home 
Choice before they can bid on a property when they’re advertised on the above date. Without an 
active application, people will NOT be able to register an interest in the rented properties when 
advertised. 
 

A bid can be placed via the website: www.northyorkshirehomechoice.org.uk. 
 

If anyone has problems making a bid please contact either 0113 825 6000 or the Housing team at 
Ryedale District Council on 01653 600666. 
 

Colin Huby  Rural Housing Enabler  Ryedale District Council 
 
 
 

http://www.northyorkshirehomechoice.org.uk/


Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Diary dates: 
Research sessions  Monday March 12th at 26th 1- 3pm Village Hall an open welcome to all. 
  

Tuesday March 27th 7.30pm - What Pugin did for York - Augustus Northmore Pugin  1812 - 1852 
was an English architect, designer, artist, sailor and critic who is principally remembered for his 
pioneering role in the Gothic  revival  style of architecture.  Presenter Roy Thompson who will be 
giving us a fascinating insight into the life of this workaholic  and his influence on Victorian Britain, 
York and Sheriff.  Entrance Members  £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments. 
 
Tuesday April 24th 7pm Annual General Meeting   Beryl will be pleased to take membership fees 
followed at  8pm  with People in our Landscape a presentation by John Hendry and Hugh Ainsley 
our own in house  archivists. 
 

Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 with refreshments. 
 

 
Message from the Jumblies 
As our February jumble sale was after the closing date for articles for the News, the result will be 
published in the April News. 
 

Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 24th March at 2pm in The Village Hall, raising money for 
Swinton and Excelsior Brass Band.   The Jumblies have supported the band for many years.   It gives 
local people and particularly the younger members of our community the opportunity to play with a 
top-class band and also loan them instruments.   In addition, they help us with our fundraising 
activities by giving concerts.   Money is constantly needed to help them to cover their expenses and 
to buy new instruments. 
 

Donations of jumble, including clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books, shoes etc will be most welcome.   
 

If you are unable to bring your donations to the Village Hall between 9.30 and 11.30am on the 24th 
March, please contact Pat Cooper on 878677 or me on 878392 and we will try to make alternative 
arrangements. 
 

Remember - we turn cast offs into cash for worthy causes. 
 

Many thanks,  Penny Bean 
 

 
Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists 
An enthusiastic crowd of members came with plenty of ideas to the AGM such that we had a wide 
and plentiful range of suggestions for our summer field trips and winter speakers.   A full summer 
schedule will be in the next edition of Village News. 
 

Our next meeting will be our last winter talk and will be on Wednesday 7th March at the Village Hall 
starting at 7.30pm.   Our speaker will be Dave Newman who gave me the title What’s going on under 
the surface of the Yorkshire Dales?  
 

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in 
touch with either Dave on 878672, Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 
 

 
 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends – 200 Club 
February’s £25 prize winners were 100, 134, 147, 154 and 231. 
 

 
 



Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 
What a very interesting meeting we had on the 14th February.   Keri Grinham came to talk about her 
job in the manufacturing of food flavourings.   We were involved in an experiment which used our 
sense of smell to guess what the various scents were.   Most of us got them correct.   Keri was asked 
questions about the various aspects of her job and the use of flavourings.   Everybody really enjoyed 
her talk and said it was the best meeting yet.  
 

Our next meeting on the 14th March is our annual AGM.   This meeting starts at 1pm, would people 
who are attending this meeting please bring a plate of food for the sharing lunch.   We will also be 
collecting the group subscriptions of £15, also if the people who are going on the Tennants trip could 
bring their £10 deposit to secure their place on this trip that would be good. 
 

At our AGM we will need to find 2 new committee members as 2 of our members have stepped 
down. 
 

Many thanks 
Barbara Grinham (01347878476) 
 

AGM Please note change of time 1pm start 14th March 2018  
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. 
 

 
 
Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. 
The Annual General Meeting will take place in the Village Hall on Monday March 12th 2018 at 
7.30pm.   This is your opportunity to have a say in the way the club is run and to influence its future 
plans. 
 

Items on the Agenda will include Subscription rates, Teams, Social Tennis and Junior Tennis.   A 
new Committee will be elected and this year we will need to appoint a new Treasurer.   The club 
cannot run without a Treasurer so if anyone could help with this please let me know. 
 

Ladies and Social Tennis.   The Ladies sessions are running on a Wednesday morning and even with 
the awful winter weather have attracted good support.   The Saturday session will be on March 
3rd and Social Tennis will be on Saturday 17th both from 1.30pm. 
 

The new season will soon be here so come along and get some practice in before the matches start. 
 

Details of the club are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com 

 
 

 
The Gardening Club. 
Our speaker for the March meeting of the club - on Wednesday, March 21st - is John Grimshaw 
talking about Plants, Gardens and People. As he is an expert in many fields and has vast experience 
of working in gardens, both here and abroad.   I feel this will be a most rewarding evening. 
 

Tips for March.   
Seed potatoes should be ‘chitted’ in a shallow tray or egg box with the rose end uppermost.   The 
developing sprouts must receive good light and be kept cool in order to avoid them becoming drawn. 
Aim to start planting - in containers or the soil in early April. 
 

Rose pruning can start from mid-March onwards, weather permitting.   Start with the climbing and 
rambling varieties, on walls, fences and other supports and then move on to the bush varieties in late 
March and early April.   Prune and trim winter jasmine as it finishes flowering, likewise Forsythia and 
Ribes sanguineum (flowering currant) 
 
 
 

mailto:josephinejohnson6@gmail.com


Playgroup 
This half term the children have been busy enjoying a wide range of activities to support their learning 
– all based upon their individual interests.   They have created play areas like ‘dinosaur world’ and 
drawn their favourite animal; played Vets and Doctors; they have been exploring musical instruments 
and experimenting how to change sounds.   The older children are practising writing names and initial 
letter sound games, counting and estimating which lead onto using measuring spoons to carefully 
transport rice crispies onto plates.   They have been re-enacting favourite stories; learning how to 
work as a team and take turns, avoid conflict, come to mutual agreement and thinking of others 
feelings. 
 

We have spaces for 2,3 and 4 year olds on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays during term time. 
For more information or to arrange your free trial please contact 07717 799646 or 
shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com. 

 

Glebe Conservation Area  

At the time of writing, there remains a small amount of clearing and burning to do, following the 
clearance of brambles on the old castle mounds carried out by Andy Chapman.  The south boundary 
hedge thinning was completed earlier this year by Tim Hunt, John Eastlake and Jim Warrington; and 
re-instatement of the wire fence is also in hand.   The sowing of yellow rattle seed in strips at the 
western halves of the meadows is also complete.   The trustees would like to thank all the afore-
mentioned and the other volunteers who helped with the rattle sowing and clearing up. Roll on spring, 
so the effects of the work can be assessed and appreciated. 
 

It is a continual annoyance and disappointment to record ongoing dog fouling of this village amenity 
area; dog poo is biologically different to sheep droppings from an ecological point of view, and as the 
boundary notices state, it is an offence not to clear up after your dog! 
  

 
 
Yesterday’s Village 
Water In Sheriff Hutton 
After what seems to have been a long, wet winter in Sheriff Hutton a different insight on water may be 
of interest.   Two interesting extracts from the Parish Council minutes show the progress in bringing 
water to the village. 
 
In July 1932 I sent a letter to Malton Rural District Council as a result of the following resolution.  
“That Sheriff Hutton Parish Council do not consider the present time opportune for proceeding with a 
water scheme on which a considerable amount of money would have to be expended, while there is 
no shortage of water.   The Council are quite aware that facilities for obtaining the same are not good 
they are still of the opinion that if Malton RDC had acted upon the suggestions of the Parish Council 
the supply would have been adequate for the needs of the parish and they would once again put 
forward their suggestions as an alternative scheme i.e. that Malton RDC bore for water and fix a 
pump between Peckitt’s Well and the ‘Deep Well Pump’ in East End.” 
 
A year later no progress had been made, but an extract from October 1935 showed mains water was 
on its way.   A letter was to be sent to Malton RDC that “ …. no less than twelve stand pipes were 
needed.” 

 
And then there was Electricity ….. 
In 1931 the Parish Council were told that York Corporation could give no information about the 
bringing of electricity to the village but by January 1933 progress had obviously been made as it is 
recorded that permission was given for York Electricity Corporation to fix two poles and one stay on 
the village green.   Estimates were obtained for street lighting in October 1938 but it was not until 
after the war that they were erected. 

 



THE METHODIST CHURCH 
2018 calendar has brought some strange dates this year, particularly in the religious and secular 
celebrations which has not happened since 1945.   This year Lent starts on St Valentine's Day and 
goes through to Good Friday (April 1st) All Fools Day.   Christianity remembers "temptation" and 
God’s ability to defeat it, the world celebrates gifts and love.   Then Good Friday it would seem God is 
foolish as Jesus is crucified but the Christian faith says this is God's gift to you.   God sacrificed Jesus 
on the cross because He loves us and by the resurrection we can overcome our temptations.   We 
proclaim Christ crucified...for God's foolishness is wiser than human wisdom, and God's weakness is 
stronger than human strength.   What do you celebrate?   We celebrate God's love is for everyone all 
year round. 
 

Sunday Services in March 
4th  10.30am Mrs Christine Stephenson 
11th 10.30am Mr Stephen Parker 
18th  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan 
25th  10.30am UNITED PALM SUNDAY service – Mrs Elizabeth Stanforth-Sharpe 
 

Additional Activities 
Monday 2.00pm Guild meetings in the Miss Ward Room (not 26th March) 
Tuesday 2.00 – 3.30pm Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward Room (20th March) 
Wednesday 10.00am Drop in for coffee in the Miss Ward Room 
 11.15am Lent Study Group (not 28th March) 
 12.00 noon Light Lunch in the Miss Ward Room (not 28th March) 
Thursday 2.00 for 2.30pm Feature Film in the Miss Ward Room (15th March) 
 

Guild Programme for Mondays in the Miss Ward Room. 
5th March 2.30pm Guild rally at Huntington Methodist Church, transport arranged 
12th March 2.00pm Sheriff Hutton Changing Scenes by John Hendry 
19th March 2.00pm The AGM.   With a little bit extra 
 

 

WATCH THIS SPACE ! 
 

Further details to follow but please save these dates :- 
 

 Palm Sunday joint service at the Methodist Chapel on Sunday, 25th March at 10.30 am 
 

Reflections on Good Friday at St Helen’s at 2pm, March 30th  
 

Easter Sunday family service at St Helen’s at 9.30 am  
 

Easter Sunday worship at the Methodist Chapel at 10.30 am  
 

All welcome  
 

 

 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Annual Easter Art Exhibition 
 

Sheriff Hutton Art Group will be holding its 45th annual exhibition in the Village Hall over the 
Easter weekend on Sunday and Monday, 1st and 2nd April, from 10.30am – 4.30pm each day. 

 

We are a group of amateur and professional artists who meet together through the year and have 
been holding our annual exhibition in Sheriff Hutton since 1973.   Please do come along to see our 
work, there is something for everyone.   Entrance is £1 and there will be biscuits, tea and coffee. 
 

If you paint and would like to join us, please ask .. 
we have a great programme of workshops and offer plenty of friendly advice. 

 
 



 

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

SERVICES IN MARCH 
 

Sheriff Hutton 4th  9.30am Holy Communion 6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist - Marton 

 11th  10am Morning Worship    

 18th  10.30am Benefice Service at Sutton 6pm Benefice Celtic Evening Worship 

 25th  10.30am Palm Sunday at Methodist 
Church  

  

 30th  2pm Reflection in Parish Church    
      

Farlington 11th  11.15am Shortened Matins   

 18th  10.30am Benefice Service at Sutton   

 25th  11.15am Holy Communion (BCP)   
      

Marton 4th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 18th  10.30am Benefice Service at Sutton 6pm Benefice Celtic Evening Worship 
      

Stillington 4th 9.15am Morning Worship   

 11th 9.15am Holy Communion   

 18th 10.30am Benefice Service at Sutton   

 25th 9.30am Holy Communion   
      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

4th 8am 
11am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 11th 11am Holy Communion   

 18th 8am 
10.30am 

Holy Communion 
Benefice Service  

  

 25th 11am Holy Communion   

 30th 1.30pm Walk of Witness   

 

EVENTS  
 

Monday 5th  Village Charity – 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  

Tuesday 6th  Annual Parish Meeting 7.30 Miss Ward Room  
    

NOTICES 
Village Charity -  the next meeting of the trustees is on Monday March 5th. Please have applications 
to me by Wednesday February 28th – John  Oakley  Old School House 878754 
 

Just a gentle reminder to everyone in the parish that the Annual Meeting is a chance to elect 
churchwardens and to hear what has been happening in the church in your name during the past 
year. The meeting is open to people of all faiths and none in the parish. 
 
 
 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
On Monday 29th January, the team of seven local volunteers successfully completed the Community 
Speed Watch training session, and have been issued with the necessary equipment. The required 
weather conditions are fairly stringent, and at the time of going to press, satisfactory weather is still 
awaited, but hopefully speed checks will be in operation before March.  
  

Persons observed to be exceeding the speed limit will be reported to the Police. 
 

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator  01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com  
                            

 
 

mailto:terryj70@btinternet.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
Bus Service 181 : 
York – Vangarde/Monks Cross – Sheriff Hutton – Castle Howard – Malton 
Bus Timetable from Monday, February 19th 2018  
Operator : Transdev/Coastliner 
 
 

Malton Bus Station - 0900 1115 1350 1620 

Low Hutton - - 1122 1357 1627 

High Hutton - - 1124 1359 1629 

Welburn Crown & Cushion - 0910 1132 1407 1637 

Castle Howard Car Park (arrive) - - 1137 1412 1642 

Castle Howard Car Park (depart) - - 1140 1415 1645 

Welburn Crown & Cushion - 0910 - - - 

Bulmer St Martin’s Field - 0915 1146 1421 1651 

Sheriff Hutton Church End 0743 0923 1153 1428 1658 

West Lilling Goose Track Lane 0747 0926 1156 1431 1701 

Flaxton Blacksmith’s Arms 0754 0932 1202 1437 1707 

Claxton 0759 0937 1207 1442 1712 

Sand Hutton Primary School 0802 0940 1210 1445 1715 

Hopgrove Toby Carvery 0810 0948 1218 1453 1723 

Vangarde for John Lewis - 0952 1222 1457 - 

Monks Cross Poundland - 0956 1226 1501 - 

Elm Park - 1001 1231 1506 - 

York Stonebow 0822 1008 1238 1513 1735 

York Station Avenue 0828 1014 1244 1519 1741 
 

York Station Avenue 0900 1050 1250 1530 1745 

York Stonebow 0908 1058 1258 1538 1755 

Elm Park 0913 1103 1303 1543 - 

Vangarde for John Lewis 0917 1107 1307 1547 1801 

Monks Cross Poundland 0922 1112 1312 1552 1806 

Hopgrove Toby Carvery 0927 1117 1317 1557 1811 

Sand Hutton Primary School 0935 1125 1325 1605 1819 

Claxton 0938 1128 1328 1608 1822 

Flaxton Blacksmith’s Arms 0943 1133 1333 1613 1827 

West Lilling Goose Track Lane 0949 1139 1339 1619 1833 

Sheriff Hutton Post Office 0952 1142 1342 1622 1835 

Bulmer St Martin’s Field 0959 1149 1349 1629 - 

Castle Howard Car Park (arrive) 1005 1155 1355 1635 - 

Castle Howard Car Park (depart) 1010 1200 1355 1645 - 

Welburn Crown & Cushion 1015 1205 1400 1650 - 

High Hutton 1021 1211 1406 - - 

Low Hutton 1023 1213 1408 - - 

Malton Bus Station 1035 1228 1420 1705 - 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Spring in to Lent…  
Spring is definitely here, you just have to look out of the window to see beautiful snowdrops & 
daffodils in all there resplendent hues of golden yellow. The first lambs are appearing in our 
countryside and the days are lengthening giving us that knowing expectant feeling that summer 
is ahead. This may all seem rather deep, even somewhat reflective; you would be right to think 
so. With Lent having begun on February 14 th we ought to be in reflective mode. 
 

Just imagine spending time away in a place where there was no mobile phone signal, no 
internet, Facebook or emails. For some of us it would feel like being cut off from the outside 
world being incommunicado.  
 

I didn’t manage to get away this half term but I still have fond memories of last year and the 
impact some time away can have.   I spent a week in Goathland and what a blessing it turned 
out to be, to have no interruptions, just peace and quiet and time to be, time to reflect, time to 
take a breather, time to contemplate on life, the universe and everything. Looking out across 
the fields and the moors to marvel at creation, the beauty and yet the bareness offering a 
visual paradox, the lush greenness of the valley and stark hostile moors in cold bleak shades 
of brown. 
 

Jesus came out of the waters of the river Jordan at his baptism, the water teaming with life 
flowing through the land with the lush vegetation on it banks; from here Jesus goes into the 
wilderness for forty days in preparation for his ministry. Forty days where he is tested, where 
he overcomes the temptations placed before him; he overcame adversity with the help of the 
Holy Spirit. Remember it was the Holy Spirit that drove Jesus into the desert; it was the Holy 
Spirit that guided him. 
 

It is just the same for us, for you and me, whether we are enjoying the lush valleys of life or we 
find ourselves experiencing the adversity of the wilderness. We are not alone, Jesus promised 
‘I will not leave you orphaned;’ and he won’t. 
 

This month of March takes us into Holy Week, might I make a suggestion, that somehow or 
some way between now and Holy Week and Easter Day (April 1st this year), take some time to 
look, take some time to just ‘be’ with God even if you are experiencing elation and joy or pain 
and sorrow, you are not alone, you are not on your own, and all around you God has placed 
little reminders (yes, it’s sometimes hard to see them) of his abiding presence with us. After all, 
this season of Lent helps each of us to prepare for Easter and that timely reminder that God 
spared nothing in giving us his Son to die and rise again so that we can have access to our 
Father in heaven. 
  

May you be blessed this Lententide, and may the resurrection power of our Lord and Saviour 
sustain and uplift you. 
 

Wishing you every blessing, 
 

Steve 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Post Office  
and Stores       01347 878 331 
opening times : 

• Mon – Fri   8.00am – 5.30pm 

• Sat   8.00am – 12.30pm 

• Sun  10.00am – 12.00pm 

• Post Office opens at 9.00am 
Find us on Facebook   

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 
 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-

licence 
 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 
 

 

MORSE COACHES 
& 

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com 
admin@morsecoaches.com 

 

Poppy Caterers Limited 
15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

Quality freshly prepared food 
All events catered for 
Weddings & Parties 

delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties 

Please call : 01347 878 628 
info@poppycaterers.co.uk  

 

 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01904 468 220 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Email : nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com 
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 
 

Willow Farm Produce 
Neil & Sally Fairweather 
Producers of Seasonal Plants, 

Produce & Honey 
Christmas Wreaths made to order 

Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 
 
 

 

Allison Massingham Flowers 
 

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion 
Made to Order 

 

Brook House Farm, Terrington 

Tel : 01347 878 345 or 07786574359 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com 

 

 

Pilates, Circuits 
Swimming with Linzi 

 

info@linzifitness.co.uk 
 

   07583 936 246 
 

fb …swimmingwithlinzi 

 

Hall Farm  
Boutique Luxury B&B 

Sally Hemingway 
 

YO60 7TW 
2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard 

  01347 878 386 
info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk 

In-house Chef  

Puddleducks 
Award Winning 

                       Children’s 

Nursery 
Open 7.30 – 6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel : 01347 878 648 
www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

 

 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk 
 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Helen Halliburton 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 
 

PURE DENTAL YORK 
formerly Richard Fisher & Associates 

 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Mark Bentley 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.morse-coaches.com/
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mailto:nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk
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PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN 
ALL TYPES OF DECORATING 
PAINTING  WALLPAPERING 

FURNITURE PAINTING 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
cathymcunningham@icloud.com 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 
 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com 
 

 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 
 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 
07778 589 952 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension & Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392  
or 07836 623 188 

 

 
 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 
 
 
 

All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

  

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

Mob : 07850 783 842 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs 
 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 
 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com 

 

mailto:cathymcunningham@icloud.com
mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
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http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
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Village Regular Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon    7.00pm Sewing Class Village Hall 

    7.30pm Yoga Village School 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School 7.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall    

 12.30pm Luncheon Club Village Hall    

Wed 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30am Yoga Village Hall    

 10.00am Drop-in for Coffee Miss Ward Room    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group Village Hall 

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

Additional Activities in March 
Thurs 1st  9.30 – 11.30am Health Visitor at the Toddler Group in the Village Hall 

Fri 2nd  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Mon 5th  2.30pm Guild Rally at Huntington 

  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

Wed 7th  11.15am Lent Study Group in the Miss Ward Room 

  12.00 noon Light Lunch in the Miss Ward Room 

  7.30pm Field Naturalists What’s Going on Under the Yorkshire Dales 

Fri 9th  7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Mon 12th  1.00 – 3.00pm History Group research session in the Village Hall 

  2.00pm Guild in the Miss Ward Room Sheriff Hutton Changing Scenes 

  7.30pm Tennis Club AGM in the Village Hall 

Wed 14th  11.15am Lent Study Group in the Miss Ward Room 

  12.00 noon Light Lunch in the Miss Ward Room 

  1.00pm Ladies Group AGM in the Village Hall 

Thurs 15th  2.00 for 2.30pm Feature Film afternoon in the Miss Ward Room 

Fri 16th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

  7.30pm Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall 

Mon 19th  2.00pm Guild AGM in the Miss Ward Room 

Tues 20th  2.00pm Craft and Chat in the Miss Ward Room 

Wed 21st  11.15am Lent Study Group in the Miss Ward Room 

  12.00 noon Light Lunch in the Miss Ward Room 

  7.30pm Gardening Club Plants, Gardens and People in the Village Hall 

Thurs 22nd  9.30am Village Ramble mkeet in Village Hall car park 

Sat 24th  2.00pm Jumblies sale forSwinton & Excelsior Brass Band in the V. Hall 

Mon 26th  1.00 – 3.00pm History Group research session in the Village Hall 

Tues 27th  7.30pm History Group What Pugin Did for York in the Village Hall 

 

Dates to Note 
April 1st & 2nd  10.30am – 4.30pm Annual Art Exhibition in the Village Hall 

 24th 7.00pm History Group AGM followed by People in the Landscapes  

 28th  12.00 noon Village Auction in aid of the UCCC New Year Party 

May 25th  7.30pm History Group Shakespeare’s Guildhall in the Village Hall 

June 26th  7.00pm History Group Church Treasures at St Helen’s Church 

July 9th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

Nov 5th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 
 

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 
 

To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  
or call Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian & Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

 

Items for the April Village News should reach the Editors by no later than March 18th  

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk
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